Some Alternatives To The Scouts To The Rescue

Webelos Readyman Program

Thanks to all the adult volunteers and parents involved in the Cub Scout Program who are making efforts to deliver a quality program to the youth members of their Den, Pack, District, and/or Council.

Since 1998 the Scouts To The Rescue Webelos Readyman Program has provided an opportunity for Webelos Scouts to satisfy requirements for their Readyman Activity Badge. In order to provide a quality experience for all the boys in this program, class size is limited and when that level is reached, enrollment is cut off. It is not necessary for a Webelos Scout to attend a formal District or Council program such as this to earn the Readyman Badge. In fact, it is not necessary for a Scout to attend a Den or Pack program either. One Scout can complete the requirements with one adult, if necessary, but remember to follow BSA Youth Protection guidelines.

Many dens and packs do arrange to have a first aid program with a local expert, such as an EMT, nurse, physician, or first aid squad. Sometimes the pack visits the expert and sometimes the expert visits the pack. Going on a visit, by the way, can often satisfy a requirement for Readyman or other badge .

One especially good way to satisfy the requirements is to ask a local Boy Scout troop to conduct a program. As with much of the Webelos Scout program, the Readyman requirements closely parallel the Tenderfoot first aid requirements in the Boy Scout program. Experienced Boy Scouts are already familiar with training newer Scouts in basic rank advancement. This is a great opportunity for the Webelos Scouts to see Boy Scouts do their stuff. 

Please also note that an adult does not have to be a first aid expert to go over the Readyman requirements with a Webelos Scout. Basically the adult only needs to read the relevant material in the Webelos Handbook. If the Scout can read the material by himself, it should not take long at all to complete the requirements.

Many creative ideas on Readyman and other Scouting topics can be found in Scouting Magazine, Boys' Life, and other BSA Literature. There are also some good sources on the internet including http://www.scoutingmagazine.org/ and http://www.boyslife.org/
